PRINCE GEORGE'S CHAPEL CEMETERY COMMITTEE

NOVEMBER 21, 2023, AT 5:30 PM

The meeting was called to order by President Melody Chandler at 5:27 pm. In attendance were Patti Adams, Gayle Chandler, Cindi Brought and Brian Baull, attending by phone was Janice Kolbeck.

A motion was made by Gayle and seconded by Janice to approve the November 21, 2023, agenda. All were in favor.

A motion was made by Patti and seconded by Brian to approve the minutes of May 20, 2023. All were in favor.

Cindi discussed the treasurer's report. A motion was made by Janice and seconded by Gayle to approve the treasurer's report. All were in favor.

The Delaware Cemetery Board held a public meeting on August 30, 2023.

Cindi reported that a woman hit the cemetery's brick wall on October 30, 2023. It was reported to the police. The town's maintenance man repaired the wall's cement top; the woman paid for the cement.

Brian reported that activity at the chapel was quiet, but it would have an event in the new year.

The new cemetery prices were approved by the town council. New forms were mailed to the funeral directors.

A motion was made by Gayle and seconded by Patti to nominate Janice for President. All were in favor.

A motion was made by Patti and seconded by Melody to nominate Gayle for Secretary-Treasurer. All were in favor.

A motion was made by Gayle and seconded by Janice to nominate Brian for town council representative. All were in favor.

A motion was made by Melody and seconded by Patti to nominate Brian for chapel representative. All were in favor.

A motion was made by Gayle and seconded by Melody to nominate Patti for vice president. All were in favor.

A motion was made by Patti and seconded by Gayle to adjourn the meeting. All were in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 5:44pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Gayle Chandler, Secretary-Treasurer